Processing Operations

Service Talk

Pilot Test for Handling Irregular and Non-machinable Outside Parcels
We will be conducting a pilot test at this facility for the handling of originating and destinating irregular and non-machinable outside (NMO) parcels.  We have a tentative start time of December 2013.
Originating irregular and NMO parcels received daily from our feeder offices typically identified as RDC 11, RDC 12, and RDC 13 parcels and through origin entry will be isolated and processed in a designated area.
The designated processing area will be equipped with scan equipment that will print a label to be applied to each parcel scanned.  Once scanned and labeled, the parcels will be containerized and staged at a designated dock for daily shipment by USPS to a designated supplier.  All parcels will be containerized in the same separation.  There will be no separations made by destination or RDC.  
The designated supplier will provide the middle mile processing for the identified NMOs.  We will continue to provide the first mile collection and acceptance, and the last mile delivery through our USPS delivery units.

Destinating irregular and NMO parcels will be received through daily inbound trips.  NMOs received on these trips will be directed to the designated processing area where each piece will be scanned and labeled.  Once scanned and labeled the parcels will be staged at a designated dock for bed loading onto the trailer for daily shipment by USPS to a designated supplier.  All parcels will be containerized in the same separation.  There will be no separations made by destination or RDC.  

The National Postal Mail Handler Union, the American Postal Workers Union, and our Management Associations have been notified of the pilot test at the national level.

Another service talk will be given with more information concerning the end-to-end handling of the NMOs.  You will be provided additional information as it becomes available to keep you informed concerning this pilot test.  

Your cooperation and support is as always, appreciated.

